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   Cardinal Winning Secondary School
30 Fullarton Avenue

Glasgow

G32 8NJ

0141 778 3714

7th October 2024 
Dear Parent 
It seems hard to believe that we are already half way through the first term of this session and heading towards our October break. 

It has been a very successful start to the session with positive feedback from pupils, staff and parents about the impact of our new class structure and the opportunities for the most appropriate learning experiences that this has created. We look forward to continued improvement. The attached Standards and Qualities Report highlights achievements from session 2023-2024 and indicates our focus for improvement this session. I hope you find this useful.  
Our Pupil Council has been formed and enthusiastic meetings have taken place this term, with their thoughtful suggestions for improvement being considered by the Senior Leadership Team. Following their suggestion for more improvement in our outdoor areas, work is about to begin to develop a learning space that can be easily accessed from our ground floor classrooms. This will initially support our pupils with more complex learning needs to safely explore, play and learn in an appropriately stimulating and engaging safe, outside space. 
Our Senior pupils have now all started their link college courses and once again have impressed us by how quickly and successfully they have settled into new environments. I must thank our Support for Learning Workers who do a great job in ensuring these initial experiences are supported by familiar and caring adults. These experiences help inform the planning required to support pupils when they leave school and I am grateful to the team of staff here and in the college provisions who make this such a successful part of our pupils’ timetable. 

India, our Therapet Labrador, has returned and once again supports the confidence, communication skills and wellbeing of pupils every Tuesday morning; we are always very pleased to see her each week. Likewise, Mrs Ellis and her equestrians are back in the saddle every Wednesday morning at the local stables too, making sure our pupils experience learning and growth in new and exciting ways. The MusicALL Charity also join us on a weekly basis now too, working with groups of pupils to form a band – a great way to work as a team and build confidence with amazing results every time. 
Our school football team attended their first tournament of the season and I am delighted to report, won all 6 matches that they played. Well done to all those involved and to the coaches on this occasion, Mr McEnroe and Mr Thorpe. Our pupils’ work was again selected from thousands of entrants for display at the Royal Academy of Arts in London, a hugely prestigious achievement made even better when the work of one of our S4 pupils was also a prize winner. I am grateful to our amazing Art teachers for how proudly they showcase the creative talent of our pupils. 
Our newly formed “Keywinning” business team are taking orders for keyrings available to all pupils for the bargain price of £1. These personalised keyrings are designed and made by our Retail class; your support for them in this new venture will be appreciated. 

Our first Family Learning Event was well attended and I would like to again thank all those who took the time to come along; it was lovely to welcome you to school and I hope you found the learning and the chance to meet other parents helpful. Particular thanks to Mrs Grant for her organisation and planning. 
Review meetings are well underway and transition planning meetings for our school leavers will begin after the October break; if they have not already done so, Principal Teachers will be in touch with you directly to invite you to attend, review progress to date and to agree the next steps of support and development in school for your child. Again, thank you for your involvement and attendance at these meetings. I hope that the Showbie app is also now accessible to all and allowing you a window into the daily experiences of your child.  Our Twitter account is also updated regularly to highlight many of the events and celebrations here in school – please follow us on @cardinalwinnin1
Other useful information: 

Flu Vaccinations: 
The Health team will be in school on Wednesday 9th October to administer the flu’ vaccine to all pupils. This is a nasal spray, taking only a second to administer. I would be grateful if you could remind your child that this will be happening as they leave for school on Wednesday morning. 
Tracking Reports: 

The first report for all pupils in S1-S3 will soon be issued. This report will provide a brief snapshot of your child’s academic attainment level and their progress in school so far this session. We are working hard to ensure these reports capture all of your child’s achievements, many of which happen out with the classroom. These achievements are of importance to us and so we are delighted to share these with you too. I hope they allow you to help celebrate the considerable success experienced each day in school. 

Staffing news

We have recently appointed a new Home Economics Teacher. Ms McVey will begin with us just after the October break; We look forward to welcoming her to our team and I do not doubt the warm welcome our pupils will have for her too. I am very grateful to our supply teacher Ms Callaghan who has made sure that pupils did not miss out on practical experiences this term as we waited for recruitment processes to complete. 
Hallowe’en Disco / Parties: 

Our Skills for Work classes will help run and organise the class Hallowe’en parties again this year, due to take place on the afternoon of 31st October. Pupils are permitted to bring a costume to change into after lunch should they wish; all pupils should arrive to school in their school uniform. 

At the request of pupils we will also have a Hallowe’en Disco for those who really enjoy the spooky season. This will take place on Wednesday 30th October from 6.30pm-8.30pm. Tickets cost £2. A permission slip is attached to this letter – please return this to the school office by 23rd October to allow for arrangements in school to be finalised. 
27th November: Family Learning 2  / 29th November: Christmas Market  /3rd December: S1-S3 Parents’ Evening

Transport: 

A reminder that if your child is absent from school, CITU should be contacted on 0141 287 1056 and notified that school transport is not required. Similarly, following a period of absence please remember to contact transport and have the run re-instated. This is also the case should your child miss the A run (ie the journey to school) but require transport home (the B Run). Parents must contact CITU to re-instate this run before the end of the school day to ensure safe transit. 

Absence: 

Please contact the school directly on 0141 778 3714 if your child is going to be absent from school. Messages passed on by escorts do not allow us to update school records. Your support in this regard is much appreciated. 

Key Adults: . 

Mrs Wilson Depute Head Teacher has responsibility for pastoral care and support in our school. She is supported to do so by 3 Principal Teachers who are the key adult for pupils in the following year groups: 
S1 and S6: Mrs Ellis (Designated Care Experienced Manager)

S2 and S5: Ms Ralph 

S3 and S4: Mrs MacQueen 

Concerns and queries related to your child’s wellbeing or learning experiences should be directed to these key adults in the first instance. 
Thank you again for your continued support; I hope you all enjoy the holiday.  
Yours faithfully
ML Macdonald, Head Teacher 

Hallowe’en Disco
Pupil Name: 

Year Group: 








Class: 

My child will attend the Hallowe’en Disco on 30th October at 6.30pm.

My child will be collected by ………………………………………………………………...(insert name / relationship)  no later than 8.30pm.

Emergency contact: 

Name ………………………………….. / Number: …………………………………. 

Signed: 





Date: 

Learning together, 


we thrive in a safe and happy community, 


flourishing in faith and love. 
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